
NOTICE 
Christmas & New Year Holiday in 2023 

 

Our closure days for the Christmas and New Year holiday 2023 are as shown below.  
 
For your information - the last day of visa applications is 20th December if you would like to collect 
your passports by the end of this year as the assessment normally takes 5 business days. 
 

 

 

Please collect your passport before the holiday starts. 
It is difficult to return the passports of visa applicants during the holiday even if those who need the 
passports urgently. 
Please make sure to collect the passports before the holiday starts if the assessment is already 
completed.  
Even if it is not completed yet, we may return the passports before the holiday starts.  In such the 
case, the assessment will be suspended until the passport is returned. 
 
 
Consulate-General of Japan in Sydney 

Passports during the Christmas & New year holiday. 
 


